POLICE DEPARTMENT BUILDING COMMITTEE
Regular Meeting

Wednesday June 17, 2015
Ambulance Association Building

 Draft MINUTES
Present: Chairman Tom Burdick, Vice Chairman Clifford Libby, Pete Brown, Ralph Nesci, John Roche, Sean Cox (Police Chief), Sgt. Tim Dowty, Mike Maniscalco (Town Manager)
Absent: Bill Weir
Call to order: Mr.Burdick called the meeting to order at 6:03 p.m. at the East Hampton Ambulance Association, 4 Colchester Ave.
Pledge of Allegiance

Approval of the Minutes:  A motion was made by Mr. Nesci and seconded by Mr. Brown to approve the minutes of the June 1, 2015 special meeting, the June 3, 2015 regular meeting and the June 9, 2015 special meeting.  Voted 5-0 in favor.
Public Remarks: None
Discussion of the Facility Planning Model Phase I: Project Initiation: It was decided that the Committee needs to next create a list of specific program requirements for a new PD.  Mr. Libby handed out a spreadsheet he had created to this end, Chief Cox added another updated checklist to the information. These will be emailed to the Committee members for them to fill out before the next meeting.
Discussion of the 4 Police Department visits: The Committee visited PD buildings in Montville, Madison, Coventry and Eastern CT State University. Discussion was held regarding what each member understood from the visits as well as their likes and dislikes. Discussion centered around Montville and Madison as those were the two that were visited since the June 3 meeting.

Notably mentioned were the community rooms in both Madison and Montville, Montville’s layout and architecture.  At all four visits the Chiefs in each department stated that they were in need of more room for storage, more IT space, more janitorial space, more parking, and the need for soundproofing especially in interview rooms and Chief’s office, but possibly throughout. The Committee discussed the need to plan for more room that will be utilized in the future due to growth. Also discussed was the vestibule area in Montville as the Committee members liked the layout.  Bulletproof glass would be utilized, hopefully all the way from floor to ceiling.
Another viewing of the Montville Dept. may be scheduled so more Committee members will be able to attend.

Mr. Maniscalco stated the Friar Report is still being worked on and the Committee will be updated as soon as possible.  He stated that he will bring RFPs to the next meeting as examples.

There was discussion about public education regarding the need for a new PD and how to market the project. Suggestions included a grass roots door-knocking campaign, attendance at Town Council and Board of Finance meetings with updates, and/or a possible political action group similar to what was done in Montville.  Mr. Brown stated that there is a possible new Committee member that will be able to help with just that, but that the Town Council did not vote that person in at their last meeting as they were supposed to. Mr. Maniscalco stated that the future architects will be able to work with the Committee to educate the public as well. 

It was also reiterated that the charge of the Committee is to give one best option based on the Committee’s research and experience.
A motion was made by Mr. Brown and seconded by Mr. Libby to adjourn the meeting at 7:07 p.m.  Voted 5-0 in favor.

Respectfully submitted,

Eliza LoPresti

Recording Secretary
